
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 25, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                         The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                 Ranking Member                                     

Committee on Appropriations                                        Committee on Appropriations                              

H-305, the Capitol                                                          1036 Longworth HOB                                  

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the project titled “Gatesville, TX Hughes Elevated Water Storage 

Tank” in fiscal year 2025.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Gatesville, 

TX at 803 E. Main St. Gatesville, TX 76528.   

 

The funding would be used to replace the City of Gatesville’s Hughes elevated water storage tank.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as the water tank plays a crucial role in 

maintaining consistent water pressure, a factor of paramount importance for firefighting, irrigation, 

and domestic use alike. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in  

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.

 

Sincerely, 

 
John R. Carter 

Member of Congress 

 



 
 


